LAS POSITAS COLLEGE


TECHNOLOGY COMMITTEE

MEETING

Monday, January 22, 2007
2:30 pm, Room 1603

MINUTES
Present:
Mike Ansell, Jeff Baker, Steve Gunderson, Frances Hui, Bob Kratochvil, Jeannine Methe, Elizabeth Noyes, Birgitte Ryslinge, Hermina Sarkis-Kelly, Heidi Ulrech, Scott Vigallon,
Handouts:
Agenda


Minutes from October 23, 2006


Draft of Web Standards

1. Review of Minutes from October 23rd Meeting





The Committee reviewed the minutes from the October 23, 2006 meeting, and approved them by consensus.
2. Campus IT Report
Steve Gunderson provided the Committee with an update on some of the campus IT projects and happenings:
· Things went well during the recent planned power outage.  Ethan Castor and Chuck Bender were on site with generators to maintain the internal servers and LPC 1.

· Imaging and upgrades for Spring have been completed.

· They have upgraded the SARS software and databases, and merged SSNs.

· The department is expecting a new server in the next two weeks.

· The master servers have been upgraded to DL 380.

· eSARS will enable students to make counseling and assessment appointments, as we move towards mandatory assessment and orientation for all students.
· The Committee discussed the possibility of using the new software to have students participate in an orientation/assessment prior to signing up for DE course (to ensure that they are prepared).

· The Ricoh copier drivers have been installed on the computers, with only buildings 800 and 900 yet to be completed.  This enables people to print from the desktop to the copiers.

· The upgrade of Messenger has been installed to GroupWise Client.

· 43 new computer systems were installed, and all old equipment has been designated as surplus and palletized.

· Soon they will begin testing the RF range of the Wi-Fi service.
Bob Kratochvil added that the punchlist for the Multi-Disciplinary Building will be addressed in mid-March due to a six week delay.

3. District IT Report
Jeannine Methe gave an update on some things that District IT has been working on:
· The re-routing of the MDB conduit has been completed.  Bids will go out for the re-routing in other areas of campus (for the Performing Arts Center, Child Development Center, etc…).

· Messenger is now available with GroupWise upgrade for instant messaging.  The College can decide how to roll it out campus-wide.

· In March, typing “inet” will no longer be required for sending external emails, and IT will announce the change then.  There is a utility that will clean up what’s already in each address book/list of contacts.  They have also found a way to change the domain name when the “inet” change occurs.

· They are looking at SSL (secure socket layer) for the web and email.  District web addresses would change from “http” to “https” (with s=secure).  This will likely take place in April during Spring Break.
· There are at least 20 members on the Web for Faculty planning group, which met in October and November.  They will meet again in February.  On February 15, Chabot will show Web for Faculty to the rest of the faculty and staff in preparation for the release.  LPC will need to provide a date for a demo to all faculty and support staff (possibly during the Town Meeting time slot).

· They are beginning to install the room scheduling software.  The user group (which includes VPs, a Dean, and Program Specialists [Judy Hanson and Alaine Taa]) will be working on the configurations.

· During Presidents’ Weekend they will be working on re-routing some of the switches on campus.

· The new IT Building will house equipment, District IT and LPC IT departments, Telecommunications, the Director of Technology, Administrative Assistant, servers, etc…  The building is currently in the design schematic phase, and they have been working with the architects since August.
4. Telecommunications
Heidi Ulrech updated the Committee on the phone system and copiers:

· The 911 system still has some bugs, but we have a new laptop with the database uploaded and software upgraded.  

· The phone equipment for the MDB has been ordered.

· We will be getting a quote for the PBX expansion.  It has empty space, but it needs to be configured.

· There have been some problems between the Ricoh copiers and the Go Print cards in the LRC.  She is in the process of setting up a phone conference with all five vendors to iron out the problems.
5. Web Standards
Elizabeth Noyes reported that she has trained the Librarians and some of the staff in Student Services on Contribute, and that the software has been installed on their workstations.  Lisa Everett is scheduled for Contribute training on Wednesday.
She distributed copies of the document, Draft Web Standards: Principles, Standards & Guidelines, which developed out of her meeting with Karen Halliday, Ted Kaye, and Jennifer Aries.  This draft has already gone to the Web Advisory, and is now being recommended to the Technology Committee.  The members reviewed the document and discussed some of the related issues.  There are several institutional websites (e.g. Psychology, Viticulture, Visual Communications) that were in existence prior to establishment of the web standards and have a look and feel that differs from the College website.  There is currently no one responsible for making sure that websites are up-to-date and adhering to the web standards.  The Committee discussed whether someone (an Administrator or Supervisor) should be accountable for ensuring that information on institutional websites is correct, but noted that HR policies must be followed (i.e. additional duties can’t be assigned beyond the job description).  These standards would not apply to instructional faculty websites, only institutional and departmental websites.  After further discussion, the Committee decided to take a few days to review the draft standards before sending any comments to Elizabeth via email.  She will then take the feedback back to Karen, Ted, and Jennifer.
6. Announcements/Other Items


Scott Vigallon announced that Jeff Sperry has joined the PDC staff.  They have also upgraded the Blackboard server and Snapshot, the connection that links Blackboard to Banner.
Mr. Kratochvil added that at a future meeting the IT staff will be providing the Committee with an update on the Technology Plan for the College.

Next Meeting:


Monday, February 26, 2007



2:30 – 4:30 pm


Room 1603

